
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: JANUARY 23, 2018 

FROM:  POLICE DEPARTMENT WARDS: ALL  

SUBJECT: MEASURE Z - RESCIND AWARD OF BID NO. 7516 FOR THE PURCHASE OF 
SIX CURRENT MODEL BMW R12000RTP POLICE MOTORCYCLES TO NEW 
CENTURY BMW MOTORCYCLES AND AWARD BID NO. 7516 TO BMW 
MOTORCYCLES OF RIVERSIDE IN THE AMOUNT OF $180,137.10 AS 
APPROVED IN THE MEASURE Z SPENDING PLAN 

 
ISSUES: 

Rescind award of Bid No. 7516 for the purchase of six (6) current model BMW R12000RTP Police 
Motorcycles to New Century BMW Motorcycles of Alhambra, California, and award Bid No. 7516 
to BMW Motorcycles of Riverside in the amount of $180,137.10 as approved in the Measure Z 
Spending Plan. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

That the City Council rescind award of Bid No. 7516 for the purchase of six (6) current model 
BMW R12000RTP Police Motorcycles to New Century BMW Motorcycles of Alhambra, California, 
and award Bid No. 7516 to BMW Motorcycles of Riverside in the amount of $180,137.10 as 
approved in the Measure Z Spending Plan. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

To help address the service cuts as well as a portion of the City’s critical unfunded needs, at staff’s 
recommendation, the Mayor and the City Council placed Measure Z on the November 8, 2016 
ballot. The measure authorized a one-cent increase in the City’s sales tax rate and was approved 
by over 60% of Riverside voters. The collection of the additional one-cent sales tax authorized by 
voters through Measure Z began on April 1, 2017.  
 
After hearing recommended Measure Z spending options from City staff and the Budget 
Engagement Committee (BEC), on May 16, 2017 the City Council approved the Measure Z 
Spending Plan, which appropriated $9.5 million in FY 2016-2017 and $20.5 million in FY 2017-
2018.  As part of the Measure Z Spending Plan, City Council approved funding for a five-year 
Vehicle Replacement and Maintenance Plan.  
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DISCUSSION:   
 
On December 5, 2017, the City Council awarded Bid No. 7516 for the purchase of six (6) current 
model BMW R12000RTP Police Motorcycles to New Century BMW Motorcycles of Alhambra in 
the amount of $163,975.20. Since the issuance of the purchase order to New Century BMW 
Motorcycles, New Century BMW Motorcycles has contacted the Police Department to explain that 
an error was discovered in their original calculation and they will no longer be able to provide the 
City with the six (6) current model BMW R12000RTP Police Motorcycles at the quoted price.  
 
The Riverside Police Department (RPD) would now like to award Bid No. 7516 for the purchase 
of six (6) current model BMW R12000RTP Police Motorcycles to BMW Motorcycles of Riverside 
in the amount of $180,137.10, as they were the next lowest bidder. The Purchasing Manager 
concurs that the recommended action is in compliance with Purchasing Resolution No. 23256. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 

The total fiscal impact of the action is $180,137.10.  Sufficient funds are available in the Measure 
Z Vehicle Replacement Account No. 3115009-450057. 
 
 
Prepared by: Sergio G. Diaz, Chief of Police 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Adam Raymond, Chief Financial Officer/City Treasurer 
Approved by: Alexander T. Nguyen, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
 
Attachment: Bid Recommendation 
 
 


